
Police Scotland ward update noted.  
 
4 There was heard a report by Chief Inspector Declan Todd, Police Scotland, 
advising the Partnership  
 
(1)  of the continued focus in the ward to combat nuisance road traffic incidents 

and the fruitful recovery and seizure of vehicles that included detection of 
cannabis cultivation off the street;  

 
(2)  that school visits carried out in the ward for road traffic safety had been well 

received along with good feedback from participants; 
 
(3)  of the use of e-cigarettes in schools that was problematic; and 
 
(4) that funding had been secured for the kit and training of the SelectaDNA 

spray that would assist officers as a tool to target off-road bikes and that 
through a uniquely coded invisible DNA mark could be detected under a UV 
light to collaborate and tackle problems. 

 
After consideration, the Partnership  
 
(a)  noted and thanked Chief Inspector Todd for the report; and  
 
(b) raised a number of questions and concerns that were addressed by Chief 

Inspector Todd. 
 
 


